Center Township Board of Supervisors August 11, 2020 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 11, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. No visitors were present.

Paul made a motion to approve the July meeting minutes as read. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Butch stated that the first round of mowing has been completed and the stone for oiling and chipping has all been stockpiled.

The Board of Supervisors discussed purchasing flex pave sealant for several places where there are grades with turns and the E3 and No. 8 gravel will not hold. It was agreed that the locations measured together would equal approximately one mile. Harry made a motion to advertise for bids for one mile (more or less) of flex pave sealant "in place". Bids will be opened and read at the Sept. 8th meeting. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The Board of Supervisors then discussed constructing a new equipment building approximately 40' x 70' in size. Harry estimated the cost to be under \$150,000.00. Paul mace a motion to advertise for bids for the construction of the 40' x 70' building. Bids will be opened and reviewed at noon on October 13th. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Butch stated that the new slide for the playground is still on order and the construction of the new pavilion/rest rooms has been postponed until the end of August.

The town-wide yard sale will be held on Sept. 5th.

Harry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Paul and the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Moun How Secretary